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The Superintendent approved the following items: 
 

1. Agreement with Fazila Mansoori for translation services from English to Pashto/Dari or Pashto/Dari to 
English of written materials such as letters, forms, surveys, etc. and in-person translation of meetings for 
New Haven Public Schools. Proofreading of previously translated materials may also be requested in an 
amount not to exceed $1,000.00. 
Funding Source:  2020-2021 Operating Budget  Acct. # 190-41700-56697-0000 
 

2. Agreement with Hajer Ahmad for translation services from English to Arabic or Arabic to English of written 
materials such as letters, forms, surveys, etc. and in-person translation of meetings for New Haven Public 
Schools. Proofreading of previously translated materials may also be requested in an amount not to exceed 
$1,000.00. 
Funding Source:  2020-2021 Operating Budget  Acct. # 190-41700-56697-0000 
 

3. Agreement with Marta Vazquez for translation services from English to Spanish or Spanish to English of 
written materials such as letters, forms, surveys, etc. and in-person translation of meetings for New Haven 
Public Schools. Proofreading of previously translated materials may also be requested in an amount not to 
exceed $1,000.00. 
Funding Source:  2020-2021 Operating Budget  Acct. # 190-41700-56697-0000 
 

4. Agreement with Maria Rosa for translation services from English to Spanish or Spanish to English of written 
materials such as letters, forms, surveys, etc. and in-person translation of meetings for New Haven Public 
Schools. Proofreading of previously translated materials may also be requested in an amount not to exceed 
$2,500.00. 
Funding Source: 2020-2021 Operating Budget  Acct. # 190-41700-56697-0000 
 

5. Agreement with Miriam Reyes for translation services from English to Spanish or Spanish to English of 
written materials such as letters, forms, surveys, etc. and in-person translation of meetings for New Haven 
Public Schools. Proofreading of previously translated materials may also be requested in an amount not to 
exceed $12,000.00.  
Funding Source:  2020-2021 Operating Budget  Acct. # 190-41700-56697-0000 
 

6. Agreement with Robert Claudio for translation services from English to Spanish or Spanish to English of 
written materials such as letters, forms, surveys, etc. and in-person translation of meetings for New Haven 
Public Schools. Proofreading of previously translated materials may also be requested in an amount not to 
exceed $1,000.00. 
Funding Source: 2020-2021 Operating Budget  Acct. # 190-41700-56697-0000 
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MEMORANDUM 

 
To:  New Haven Board of Education 
From:  Phillip Penn, Chief Financial Officer 
Date: July 9, 2020 
Re: Proposed Collective Bargaining Agreement with Local 3429 (Paraprofessionals) 
 
The negotiating team from Local 3429 and the administration reached a tentative agreement 
regarding a new collective bargaining agreement on July 9, 2020. This was the culmination of 
nearly a 13-month negotiating effort, which reflected both a change in Union leadership and two 
changes in Union legal representation. Local 3429 was represented by Attorney Emily Demicco; 
the administration was represented by Attorney Natalia Siera-Millan from Shipman & Goodwin. 
Key provisions of the contract are as follows: 
 
Duration: 4 years ending June 30, 2023 
 
Salary:  11.1% increase over the 4 years 
   2019-20 0% GWI (general wage increase), no step 
   2020-21 2.4% GWI, no step 
   2021-22 2.0% GWI, step movement 
   2022-23 2.4% GWI, no step 
 
The Union proposal had been for a 12.0% increase, spread equally over the three years, with no 
step movement in any year. This new agreement contains the first step movement for this 
bargaining unit in a very long time. 
 
Stipend for covering a class: $45 per day, in addition to base wages. 
 
This refers to a paraprofessional covering a class for a full day; it does not apply for short-term 
coverage for when the teacher is out of the classroom for a limited duration, such as for a PPT. 
Paras can only be asked to cover a classroom for a maximum of 10 days per month; after the 10th 
day, they can decline the assignment with no negative impact to them. Language was also added 
to the contract to reinforce that classroom coverage can only be performed by paraprofessionals 
with at least a Bachelor’s degree, consistent with state requirements. 
 
Insurance: No change in plan design, two percentage point increase in the employee premium 
cost share over the four years 
   2019-20 No change 
   2020-21 Increase of 1.0 percentage point at all levels 
   2021-22 Increase of 0.5 percentage point at all levels 
   2022-23 Increase of 0.5 percentage point at all levels 
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There were a number of language changes made in the contract that had no financial impact, 
such as incorporating the Janus ruling and changing titles to reflect the current structure of the 
district. 



























































































Draft of Policy 7551 

Naming and Renaming Facilities 

The naming and renaming of school buildings, major portions of buildings, or school grounds is 
the responsibility of the Board of Education.  In fulfilling this responsibility, the Board will make 
every effort to respect community preferences.  Such names should be clearly identifying, widely 
known, and recognized. 

It is the policy of the Board to name school buildings as close as possible to the time construction 
begins in order to lessen the confusion about the new schools. 

When naming or renaming buildings, major portions of buildings, or school grounds, the Board 
shall formally identify the need for a naming process for the identified school locations, as well 
as criteria it wishes to be considered in the process. 

When naming or renaming a school building, major portions of school buildings, or school 
grounds the Board shall direct the Superintendent to establish a committee, organized as a task 
force of the Facilities Naming Committee and subject to Board approval. Opportunities for 
public input must be made available prior to the committee’s recommendation to the board. Such 
opportunities for public input must be publicly announced in local media outlets and on the 
district website at least eight weeks prior to final decision. The process of renaming should take a 
total of eight weeks. 

When naming or renaming buildings, the committee shall have representation by the community 
members that is representative of the entire school district.  The committee shall propose a list of 
names to the school board of not more than five (5) names for Board consideration. Additionally, 
in the rare occurrence of renaming a building, major portions of school buildings, or school 
grounds, a fiscal impact statement will be presented by the Superintendent or designee. This 
statement will include costs and a timeline for potential implementation of the new name. When 
naming a space within a school building the facilities committee will work in consultation with 
the building principal and the superintendent or designee.  A fiscal impact statement will be 
presented by the Superintendent or designee when the committee makes its name 
recommendation to the board. 

If a major portion of a school building or school grounds (media center, auditorium gymnasium, 
field, etc.) is proposed to be named after an individual, that person shall have attained local or 
national prominence via significant contributions in any field of endeavor.  Such contributions 
or the significance of their place in history shall be clearly established beyond the generation of 
the contribution.  Individuals so recognized shall no longer be active in his/her career.  Further, 
the individual for whom a portion of a school building or school grounds is to be named must 
be shown to have broad-based, long-term impact to the school district community. In his book, 
Forgiveness, and Remembrance: Remembering Wrongdoing in Personal and Public Life, Jeffrey 
Blustein posits that memorialization carries a moral responsibility. The actions of those with the 
power to memorialize send a message across time and space. These messages reflect our 
country's ideals of respect for the sanctity of life, liberty, and the pursuit of happiness. While 



the individuals we choose to memorialize should not and even cannot be perfect, their lives and 
contributions to humanity should reflect a commitment to justice, fairness, and service, 
especially to the disadvantaged. Groups offering names to adorn our buildings and spaces 
should provide the evidence necessary to assure the public that the individuals they 
recommend have made significant contributions in American life and have practiced the ideals 
espoused in our Constitution and humanitarian traditions. 

 

Collections of works, memorials, or other major gifts to the school district may be acknowledged 
and named by individual schools, subject to the district's policy and procedures for accepting 
donations.  Prior to accepting such donations and naming, a plan for maintenance and upkeep 
must be identified and presented to the school Board. 

 

The Board retains the right to make final determination in the naming and renaming of buildings, 
major portions of school buildings, or school grounds.  This policy notwithstanding, it is the 
intent of the Board that naming of portions of the building and school grounds occur infrequently 
and on a limited based. 

Policy adopted:  
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